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Council Overrides Mayor’s veto of Gas Pricing Bill
City Hall – In a vote of 43-6, The New York City Council today overrode Mayor Bloomberg’s veto of the Gas Pricing Bill, which prohibits gas station owners from raising the price of gasoline more than once every 24 hours. Consequentially, consumers will no longer encounter inexplicable increases throughout the day.

“With gas prices continuing to be unacceptably high, the City Council must do everything in its power to protect hard working commuters,” said Council Speaker Christine C. Quinn. “While we disagree with the Mayor on this particular piece of legislation, we continue to work closely with the Administration to improve the lives of all New Yorkers.  Such disagreements are simply part of an ongoing and productive dialogue about what is best for New York City.”

To better track incidents of price gouging, the bill also requires gas station owners to maintain detailed records of wholesale deliveries and retail sales over a one-year period.  The reports, which will be submitted to the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA), will indicate whether a station raised prices due to legitimate wholesale costs or simply to capitalize on a domestic or international downturn. 

“It is unfortunate that the Council must be put into a position to override a veto on a piece of legislation that would benefit so many individuals residing and visiting our great City,” said Consumer Affairs Committee Chair Leroy Comrie. “It is troubling to know that the Administration is willing to put the concerns of multi-billion dollar corporations before the concerns and protections of the consumers.”

Council Member John C. Liu, Chairperson of the Transportation Committee, added, “Vetoing this legislation misses the point- we are not telling owners how to run their businesses, we are cracking down on the most egregious price gougers- gas stations taking advantage of difficult conditions and unrelentingly jacking up prices on New Yorkers. Rather than impose price caps, our legislation seeks to prevent retail prices from being increased more often than the underlying wholesale prices.”

In addition to the gas-pricing bill, the Council also voted on re-zoning changes for North Tribeca. The proposed changes include an amendment to the zoning map as well as a text amendment to the Special Tribeca Mixed Use District. A special permit to allow a 180 space public parking garage is also part of the plan.
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